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VILLAGE OIL SYNDICATE   

The next oil syndicate order will be placed 

on Friday 8th October.  If you would like to 

be included in the delivery, please contact 

Pauline King on 01638 507796 or Dawn Hay via email 

to dawnahay@gmail.com, no later than Wednesday 6th 

October.  

Please provide details of your order 

ensuring all requests are accompanied by a 

house name/number, postcode, telephone 

number and quantity of oil required 

(500ltrs minimum). 

Many thanks 

Pauline and Dawn  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

QUIZ NIGHT  
 

FRIDAY 15th OCTOBER  

7.30pm 

Brinkley Memorial Hall  

 

Teams of 6 - Supper included - Bar 

Don’t worry if you haven’t got a team – we can put 

you with others. 

Cottage pie with peas, followed by Apple Crumble. 

Cost £12 per person 

 

E mail trish.bull50@btinternet.com  

or call 01638 507495 to book your tickets. 

Please specify if vegetarian meal choice. 

 

IN AID OF BRINKLEY CHURCH  

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

KNIT & NATTER  

Every Monday from 1:30 to 3.30pm  

In the Community Room at Sheriff’s 

Court Burrough Green. All knitters or 

potential knitters are welcome, 

Bring your own knitting or we can teach you to make 

squares for the local neonatal unit or knit for other 

charities.  We have odd bits of wool, patterns and 

needles etc. There will be a small charge for 

refreshments.   

Any donations of wool would be greatly appreciated. 

ALL WELCOME 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 

SCRABBLE and MAHJONG           

Do come along to play Scrabble or Mahjong in a 

friendly comfortable venue. We meet on 2nd & 4th 

Mondays of every month at 7.30pm in the Community 

Room at Sheriff’s Court.  

11th & 25th October 

 

Beginners welcome. 

£2 includes refreshments. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ELLESMERE ARTS 

 

LIFE’S A GAMBLE 

Join us at the races for a Murder 

Mystery Evening with supper 

 

Will you work out 

whodunnit? 

The scene is set for a grisly 

crime.  

 Who will place their final bet? 

 

7.30pm on SATURDAY 16th OCTOBER 2021 

at the Ellesmere Centre 

 

To book tickets please email 

tessclarke63@hotmail.com    or call 07990 513836 

£18 to include welcome drink and 3 course meal 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BRINKLEY CHRISTMAS CARD 

2021 

Sign up and be part of our village Christmas card for 

2021.  We are busy choosing the picture to go on the 

front of the card. This year your donations will be split 

between St Mary’s Church Brinkley and Young Minds. 

It is your choice which to support: either or both 

charities. 

Don’t get left out! 

For further details, and Gift Aid forms, please 

contact Ros on  

01638 507240, or 07860 128270 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

The Mobile Library will be at BRINKLEY 

Memorial Hall  

on the 1st Tuesday of each month 

between 3.00 - 4.00pm;               

BURROUGH GREEN by the BUS STOP on 

4th Wednesday of each month at 3.50 -

4.10pm  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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WHAT’S ON AT THE RED LION  BRINKLEY 

 

As the weather declines, please call as far in 

advance as possible if you would like to eat 

with us - especially on a Sunday now. 

If we have not seen you for a while - for all the obvious 

reasons – please know you will have been thought 

about, and we would really appreciate a call to let us 

know all is well with you and yours.   

It has been a long 18 months.  We have seen many 

people we did not expect to see, and not seen some we 

thought we might have.  We have decided to start to 

offer many of the things we used to ‘back in the day’ 

and see what happens; and will totally understand many 

are not ready to do these things again.  It has been a 

long 18 months though, and we just feel we should 

make the effort for those that are ready. 

We’d appreciate the business too.  It has been a very 

long 18 months for us as well. 

 

You may have heard that on Sunday October 3rd we 

will be doing our first Family Meal since March 2020.  

It is already fully booked. 

 

Wednesday 13th October at 10:30am   

Coffee Morning 

We would like to hold our first Coffee 

Morning since March 2020 for those 

who would like to venture out for it, and maybe see 

some old friends for the first time in a while.  This 

might also be a great opportunity for some of the 

newer folks in the village and surrounding area who are 

working from home, and could come and spend an hour 

and a half with others who have lived around here for 

much longer.  

 

Thursday 14th through Saturday 16th October   

Chinese food menu will available in addition to our 

usual evening menu.  Please book for this and let us 

know if all or some of your group would like our Chinese 

menu.  Sticky pork ribs, Vegetable egg roll, Sweet & 

Sour pork, Chow mein and General Tso chicken.  Happy 

to do all of these as a takeaway if you give us a few 

days advance notice, otherwise we will prepare what 

we think we need to for the bookings we have. 

 

Thursday 21st October - Quiz Night.  ????? 

We will not be open for lunch or non-Quiz dinners that 

day.   If you would like to bring a team, or have us find 

you a team to join, please contact us soon.  We will also 

contact people who have attended Quiz in the past who 

may neither receive the Village Voice or see our FB 

page to let them know about this.  If there is little 

Quiz interest, we will try again in November, so please 

let us know if you plan to come and do not just turn up 

on the day for October.   

We will only be open for the Quiz that evening.  Not 

for a normal lunch or dinner (Thurs 21st..)  Gwyn is doing 

a ‘How to cook steaks and fish’ and cocktails for lunch 

class’, at Carrow Road with Delia that day but will be 

back in time to feed anyone that is coming in for the 

Quiz in the evening. 

 

November it will be American Thanksgiving.  Fairly 

sure all of you who have come for this in the past six 

years we have been here know what that menu will be 

 

Looking farther ahead and not quite knowing what 

anyone is thinking of for later this year yet, we are 

prepared to open for a Christmas Day afternoon meal 

this year – and we won’t treble our prices.  We are not 

planning on offering it widely to people we do not know, 

so please talk to us so we can gauge any interest and 

we will take it from there. 

We already have our match tickets so we will not be 

open on Boxing Day (Arsenal at home) or New Year’s 

Day (Leicester away).   We are good with having a few 

days off at this stage for us really to go to the 

football and do some normal things again too. 

Please either order takeaway or come and do a few 

normal things with us too over these next few months. 

 

And finally - we’ve been asked if we might do a Ladies 

Night in January.  We will.   

How many of you guys out there might like us to have 

a nostalgic knock-out or even some longer league table 

Subbuteo night(s) in the bar early next year?   

Again – talk to us. 

 

Gwyn & Morris. 

01638 508707 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ALBERT’S CHARITY SHOOT 

What an amazing day we all had at Six Mile Bottom for 

the charity shoot for the children’s cancer wards at 

Addenbrookes Hospital. This was something very close 

to Albert’s heart. 

We would like to thank everyone who donated money; 

also the Read family, Charlie & Jo Bennett, Ade & Tom 

Westley, Brian Jaggard, Heather Carpenter, Dominic 

Latham, Jackie & Richard Clark for the fantastic 

auction prizes, which alone took £4000.  Helen and the 

Carlton girls for the wonderful cake stall and everyone 

who donated tombola prizes.  Mr John Latham for the 

breakfast and Rob and Shaun Manchett for the Hog 

Roast lunch. 

At the moment we are standing at £14000 but we are 

keeping it open until the end of September as some 

people on holiday want to contribute. 

Once again thank you so much for making Albert’s wish 

come true. 

Bena, Tracy & Dean 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 



RECYCLING 

Carlton & Willingham Green  – Mondays : 

Black bin – 4th & 18th October 

Blue & Green – 11th & 25th October   

Brinkley, Burrough Green, Westley Waterless – 

Thursdays :  

Black sacks weekly. 

Blue Lid – 14th & 28th October 

Green Lid – 7th & 21st October 

 

Ink Cartridges The Opportunity Group which meets 

at the Ellesmere Centre would be very grateful for 

your old ink cartridges to help with fund raising. Please 

drop them in the box on the gate at White Hart 

Cottage, High Street Brinkley or in the box at the 

Ellesmere Centre. Thank you. 

(The Opportunity Group provides one to one care for 

children with special needs and their siblings, also 

provides respite for their parents/guardians.) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THANK YOU 

A big thank you to the young man who has kept the 

footpaths between Burrough Green and Brinkley clear 

for us to walk safely all through the pandemic.  

Dog walkers, the young people who walk and run, and 

the Ramblers who all love this area and have been 

walking here for many years, have all been able to 

enjoy the countryside, and be in the fresh air, which 

the powers that be tell us is the best medicine for 

anyone,  thanks to his efforts. 

Much appreciated by all. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

DULLINGHAM FLOWER CLUB 

Thursday 14th October 2021 at 8pm 

The Taylor Hall, Dullingham.  CB8 9XE 

Come & join us for a fun evening with a 

demonstration 

By Rebecca Christie 

entitled 

‘Autumnal Kaleidoscope’ 

Admission £6 

to include refreshments.    Raffle 

Please contact Lesley Bird 

Tel: 01638 507658 or 07786 817154 

DATES FOR DIARY – Future Meetings 

Thursday 11th November 2021: Demonstration by 

David Wright – ‘Xmas with Friends’ 

Thursday 9th December 2021: Demonstration by 

Stephanie Laing – ‘Tis the season to be jolly’ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THANK YOU 

St Augustine’s Church, Burrough Green 

Bric a Brac and other stalls 11th Sept. 

A big thank you to everyone who came and supported 

us. We raised £377 for Church funds. 

Thank you very much to the wonderful team of 

helpers, bakers, stall holders, and visitors.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

GIRLGUIDING LINTON DISTRICT  

Have you seen our district’s Social 

media pages on Twitter and 

Instagram @Linton District and liked us on Facebook?  

We had a really successful Linton Mystery Trail 

around Linton during August, and those of you who 

took part, we hope you enjoyed it. There were very 

few sweets left, so lots of you had correct answers. 

Our Guides and Rangers had an incredible weekend at 

Grafham. Our County organised water weekend. 

Sailing, windsurfing, Kayaking and Raft Building.  It 

was wonderful hearing their excited stories of all they 

had been up to. 

This is my last report as DC as my term now ends, it 

has been a wonderful time and I have really enjoyed 

seeing all that we get up to as a district. If you feel 

you could do this kind of role for us and would like a 

chat, please contact our County Commissioner Claire 

on claire-cc@cambseastguides.org.uk  It would be 

amazing if one of our lovely readers came and joined 

us in the fun, in the role as District Commissioner. It 

is a great adventure, extremely rewarding and the 

leading charity for girls and young women. You don’t 

need a unit either so no regular weekly commitments. 

It is very much a role that works around you. There 

will be plenty of help to settle you in and the team you 

lead are amazing and extremely knowledgeable too. 

You will get plenty of help too.  

https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/  

lintondistrict@gmail.com  

Louisa 07711614328 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BALSHAM PICTURE HOUSE  

Balsham Picture House is starting its new winter 

season of films with a screening of the very recent 

release of the Oscar winning Film ‘THE FATHER’ (12A) 

starring Anthony Hopkins and Olivia Colman. Anthony 

Hopkins is a mischievous octogenarian who is 

increasingly suffering from dementia and his daughter 

Olivia Colman is endeavouring to provide support and 

help when she moves to Paris with her partner.  The 

changes in his life provide challenges in all ways for 

the father. 

Doors open at 7.00; film at 7.30 and wine beer etc all 

available before from Dave’s Bar for a small donation 

Come along and join us for the first of the new 

Season’s Films 

Films are shown on the first Saturday of the month in 

the Church Institute which has a large screen and hi-

res projector with full surround sound 

 

All current memberships will be renewed in January, 

and we will be delighted to welcome anyone who would 

like to join our film club.   

A bargain- where else can you see 12 or more new films 

for just £12 a year in a really social environment with 

friends and a glass of wine! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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NEWS FROM THE ELLESMERE CENTRE  

Ellesmere Centre AGM on Wednesday 3rd 

November at 7pm. 

Please come along and support us. 

 

Classes - Art, Pilates, Yoga (both classes), Fitsteps 

(high and low impact classes), Chair Based Exercise, 

Boogie Babes, Little Kickers, Judo and Tots of Fun,  

are all back. 

Walking Group - we walk every Thursday weather 

permitting - meeting at the Centre at 2pm. We have 

two groups – one for those that are more energetic 

and one for those that like a slightly slower place. 

Walks last 45 mins to an hour and finish at the Centre 

with refreshments. All welcome, just turn up.   

 

NEW - Greek Dancing Fitness Classes 

Starting on Tuesday evenings on 28th 

September from 7-8pm. 

Please contact the Centre for more details. 

 

JUMBLE & BRIC A BRAC SALE 

Saturday 9th October  

from 2-4pm  

in aid of 

SUFFOLK REFUGEE SUPPORT. 

Good quality clothes, toys, raffle and 

refreshments. 

Please come along and support us. 

GYM - The mini gym is now open. Just £5 for an hour 

for up to 3 people and the space is all yours. We have 

a cross trainer, a spin bike, an exercise bike, a 

treadmill and hand weights. Please call us to book a 

slot. 

Date for your diary 

Christmas Market  

Sunday 21st November. 

Lots of stalls and Festive refreshments. 

 

The staff ensures that regular sanitising takes place 

and we do our utmost to keep you all safe. At present 

masks are still required in the shop and Post Office. 

Thank you. 

The Ellesmere Centre, Stetchworth, CB8 9TS. 

www.ellesmerecentre.org.uk 

Email: office@ellesmerecentre.org.uk. 

Alternatively call us on 01638 508212 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

MARSH MAIL - News from Linton Village College 

Coming back to school this autumn term has felt 

particularly special as we’ve been able to enjoy 

returning to subject-based teaching with the removal 

of a number of Covid-19 restrictions such as year 

group bubbles and zones.  

It is also great to see the College buzzing with extra-

curricular and enrichment activities for our students 

and the wider community. The restarting of adult 

education classes in September is an important aspect 

of our commitment to life-long learning that we were 

keen to see back on the calendar.  

While remaining cautious and maintaining health and 

safety measures, we are hopeful that a number of 

college events will be able to take place this term. We 

are looking forward to welcoming back our outgoing 

Year 11s for an awards ceremony/mini prom to 

celebrate their GCSE results and their time at LVC on 

1st October. Observing their arrival will be limited to 

parents on this occasion to avoid large crowds on site.  

It is also great to be able to welcome Year 6 parents 

and students for a face-to-face Open Evening this 

year on 7th October. Families wishing to attend will 

need to book a place on a tour in advance. We’ll also 

have a range of online materials to showcase the 

College.  

We’re delighted with the results of our recent Ofsted 

monitoring visit and details are now available on our 

website. The report shows the progress that has been 

made since our last inspection in February 2020 and 

recognises that we are taking effective action to 

become a good school. It is pleasing to see external 

validation of the improvements that have been 

achieved by college staff over the last 18 months, 

especially considering how much educational disruption 

we have also managed successfully, including remote 

learning.  

Some highlights from the letter from the lead 

inspector include students’ views shared in the report 

that LVC ‘is really inclusive and welcoming’ and 

recognition that changes made to improve the 

curriculum experience, SEND provision and behaviour 

for learning are having a positive impact. Our 

effective PSHE education and robust safeguarding 

practices are also noted.  

This monitoring report demonstrates what has and will 

continue to be achieved for the benefit of our young 

people. We’d like to thank our students, parents and 

local community for their support in achieving this 

progress and we look forward to seeing what we can 

continue to achieve together. 

Helena 

~~~~~~ 

Open Evening Thursday 7th October 

from 4.30-8.30pm  

A booking is required to attend this evening. 

During your booked tour, you will be able to explore 

the College site, meet and talk to students and staff 

members, discover our purpose-built classrooms, 

laboratories and studios, watch subject 

demonstrations and try your hand at a number of 

practical activities. We ask that all visitors wear a 

face covering and take a lateral flow test before 

attending this event.  

01223 891233 www.lvc.org @LVCollege 

Cambridge Road, Linton, CB21 4J 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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CAMBRIDGE ACRE 

We're looking for new trustees. 

Could this be the perfect opportunity for you? 

Cambridgeshire ACRE is looking for new trustees to 

join its Board. We’re on the hunt for volunteers who 

would like to consider becoming a trustee of one of 

Cambridgeshire’s leading charities. 

 Our charity trustees, who also form our Board of 

Directors, play an important role in overseeing our 

governance, strategic direction and business 

effectiveness. We are searching for people from any 

walk of life with experience that might help with this. 

 We would be particularly interested to hear from 

anyone with any of the following skills or experience: 

• Financial management / accountancy 

• Risk management 

• Community development 

• Equal opportunities and diversity 

• Information & communications technology 

• Human resources and training 

• Board / committee / governance experience 

• Legal experience 

• Charitable / voluntary experience 

• Fundraising 

• Local authority experience 

• Leadership 

• Change management 

• Public relations 

• Strategic management 

• General business skills 

 If you’d like to know more about this opportunity, 

please do get in touch directly. Cambridgeshire ACRE  

 e-space North, 181 Wisbech Road, Littleport, Ely, 

Cambridgeshire CB6 1RA, 01353 860850  

Alison Brown  ; Acting Chief Executive 

alison.brown@cambsacre.org.uk 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT  

E CAMBS 

Charlotte Cane & John Trapp 

The Council leadership is reviewing the funding for the 

Newmarket Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB). We are 

concerned that the funding might be cut. The 

Newmarket CAB provides support and advice to people 

across the South of the District. Importantly, this 

advice is seen as independent of the Council. Whilst 

the Council may be able to offer similar support, it will 

not be seen as independent, and it will not be as readily 

accessible as Newmarket CAB. 

 

The two planning applications have now been published 

in respect of the council leadership’s crematorium on 

the site of the Mepal Outdoor Centre. Unfortunately, 

the timescales for commenting are tight, and will have 

expired by the time you read this. As it is such a major 

local development and will take away a much-valued 

outdoor activity centre, it would have been good if a 

longer consultation period had been allowed. 

 21/01054/DEM is an application to demolish all 

buildings at the former Mepal Outdoor Centre. The 

application is made by a demolition firm in Nuneaton. 

and submitted on 16 July. It was envisaged that the 

demolition would take place in the first half of August. 

However, due to late publication it now has a 

determination deadline of 22 September.  

 Meanwhile, 21/01216/F3M is an application for 

‘construction of a crematorium and associated service 

and administration building, function building, 

memorial garden, natural burial areas, pet cemetery, 

car parking, new vehicular access from the A142 north 

of the site and landscaping’. The original planning 

statement prepared by the applicant's agent, Nexus 

Planning, stated that the applicant was East Cambs 

Trading Co Ltd, the council’s trading arm. A Councillor 

colleague questioned this, and it was hastily changed 

to East Cambridgeshire District Council. This is 

worrying evidence of how blurred the boundaries are 

between the Council and its commercial trading arm. 

The consultation expiry date for the construction 

application is Tuesday 21 September and the 

determination deadline is Thursday 18 November. 

 

Attempts by the council leadership to find ways to 

avoid implementing civil parking enforcement (CPE) 

continue to founder. Almost everywhere else in 

England, ‘civil’ enforcement of on-street parking is 

carried out by the council not the police—but East 

Cambridgeshire’s current leadership is adamant it will 

not take this on. To avoid introducing CPE like 

everyone else, East Cambs has tried:  

 • offering to pay for a designated PCSO to enforce 

street parking enforcement—but this was vetoed by 

the Chief Constable following the recent cut in PCSO 

numbers.  

• using the national Community Safety Accreditation 

Scheme (CSAS) to give police powers to accredited 

individuals, including council staff - but legal advice to 

the council said that if any council staff were involved 

this could create a conflict of interest.   

 These were already obvious issues which had been 

raised at the time these ideas were proposed, and it 

has taken a year to get nowhere. The latest 

recommendation to use community ‘Police Service 

Volunteers’ to issue fixed penalty notices, was pulled 

from the Committee on the day of the meeting and will 

now go to full Council on 21 October.  

 

To help us all cut down on waste going to landfill, the 

Council has set up an A-Z of what can be reused or 

recycled, you can find the A-Z 

at https://www.eastcambs.gov.uk/wasteA-Z 

Our next Councillors’ Surgery will be on Monday 25th 

October at 6.30pm by Zoom. Meeting ID: 865 7631 

8040, Passcode: 490667. If you prefer to join by 

‘phone, the number is 01314 601196. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

 
BURROUGH GREEN CHRISTMAS FAYRE 

SATURDAY 13th NOVEMBER 2021 

READING ROOM 11.00 – 16.00 

There will be homemade soups, light lunch snacks, 

cakes, pastries, teas and coffee at very reasonable 

prices!! 

A great place to get high 

quality home crafted, unique 

Christmas gifts and enjoy a chat and some lunch or 

afternoon tea, or just a cup of tea with your friends 

and neighbours…….. See you there? 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

WINTER FAIR 

SATURDAY 27TH NOVEMBER 12noon – 2pm. 

Brinkley Memorial Hall 

Homemade soup, Sausage in a Bun, Desserts & Cakes. 

Raffle, Tombola , Bric-a-Brac 

IN AID OF BRINKLEY CHURCH 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

BRINKLEY CHURCHYARD 

Brinkley PCC decided we would like to plant a tree in 

the churchyard in memory of Nikki.  We all felt her 

loss greatly, along with many others.  Bishop Stephen 

blessed the tree following the Morning Prayer service 

in Brinkley on Sunday 19th September.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

VILLAGE WEBSITES  

www.burroughgreenparishcouncil.org.uk 

wwwbrinkleyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Information on the facilities of each village and also 

back issues of Village Voice newsletter and the 

adverts. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BURROUGH GREEN READING ROOM. 

We are licensed to cater for 100 people and are 

available on various days of the week. 

The charges are £8.00 per hour for village and 

£10.00 for outside. 

To hire the Reading Room,  

Please contact Joanne Harrison on 01638 508888 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

ST. PETER’S CHURCH STETCHWORTH 

QUIZ NIGHT 

Saturday 9th October  

Ellesmere Centre, Stetchworth 

Doors open 7.00 pm – first 

question 7.30 pm 

Teams of up to six people 

£15 per person to include a Fish and Chip supper 

 (+ veg. option) with a home cooked dessert 

To book your meal and your team  

Tel: 01223 507576  or email lilywhymer@gmail.com 

Licensed Bar    Raffle 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THE BULL BURROUGH GREEN  
 

Please check on Facebook for current 

events  

 

Rob and I look forward to welcoming you 

01638 508333 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BRINKLEY MEMORIAL HALL 

HOST IT IN THE HALL 

Hire the Hall for any function, big or small. Birthday 

parties, weddings, anniversaries, or any excuse to 

entertain. Fundraising events, coffee mornings, 

quizzes, bingo, clothes sales etc.  

We would welcome anyone who would like to put on 

exercise and fitness classes, flower arranging classes 

or any Group looking for a venue.   

The charges to hire the Memorial Hall are £10 per 

hour for VV cluster and £12 per hour for outside. The 

Hall can cater for 80 people, has a fully equipped 

kitchen and very comfy seating.  

Contact: Susie Shuter on 01638 508729 

07836 656643 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 RADDESLEY BENEFICE WEBSITE 

On the website you can find out more about our 

churches, services, what’s on and useful information 

about baptisms, funerals and weddings;  

www.raddesley.com 

  

INTERIM PRIESTS: 

Rev’ds Rosemary and Andrew Rycraft 

19 Cardigan Street, 

Newmarket, CB8 8HZ       01638 665421 

CHURCHWARDENS 

Burrough Green:   Lucy Talbot Tel: 01638 507060, 

email: peterandlucyt@btinternet.com 

Westley Waterless: Ms. Deborah O'Riordan, Tel: 

01638 507741,  email d.a.oriordan@btinternet.com 

and Mrs Liz Gibson, Tel: 01638 508600,    

lizgibson@me.com 

Brinkley: Ros Pates 01638 507240 

rospates@yahoo.co.uk 

Carlton: Stephen Roberts 01223 290372 or 

Stephen.roberts28@btopenworld.com.  

http://www.burroughgreenparishcouncil.org.uk/
http://brinkleyparishcouncil.org.uk/
http://www.raddesley.com/
tel:01638%20507060
mailto:peterandlucyt@btinternet.com
tel:01638%20507741
mailto:d.a.oriordan@btinternet.com
mailto:lizgibson@me.com
mailto:Stephen.roberts28@btopenworld.com


OCTOBER SERVICES 

 

Sunday 3rd  October 18th After Trinity  

9.00am Holy Communion  Brinkley 

Rev’d Rosemary Rycraft 

10.30 am Family Worship   Burrough Green 

Rev’d Andrew Rycraft 

12 noon Memorial Service – Sue Polley Burrough Green 

6.00 pm Harvest Evensong  Carlton 

Rev’d Rosemary Rycraft 

 
Genesis 2: 18-24   Hebrews 1: 1-4; 2: 5-12   Mark 10: 2-16  

 

Sunday 10th October 19th After Trinity  

9.00 am Holy Communion   Stetchworth 

Rev’d Dr. Colin McCarty 

10.30 am Harvest Celebration Dullingham  

Rev’d Dr. Colin McCarty 

  
Amos 5: 6-7, 10-15   Hebrews 4: 12-end   Mark 10: 17-31  

 

Sunday 17th October 20th After Trinity  

9.00 am Holy Communion   Burrough Green 

Rev’d Peter Gill 

10.30 am Morning Prayer  Brinkley  

Rev’d Peter Gill 

 
Isaiah 53: 4-end   Hebrews 5: 1-10   Mark 10: 35-45  

 

Sunday 24th October Bible Sunday  

10.30 am Holy Communion  Dullingham 

Rev’ds Rosemary or Andrew Rycraft 

Alastair France preachng 

6.00 pm Evening Prayer  Stetchworth 

Rev’d Rosemary Rycraft ;Alastair France preachng 

 
Isaiah 55: 1-11   2 Timothy 3: 14 – 4: 5   John 5: 36b - end  

 

Sunday 31st October All Saints’ Day 

10.30 am Benefice Communion  Westley Waterless 

Rev’ds Rosemary and Andrew Rycraft 

  
Isaiah 25: 6-9   Revelation 21: 1-6a   John 11: 32-44  

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

Dear all 

We have almost reached the deadline for the October 

issues of our village newsletters and I realise, to my 

horror, that I have not arranged for anyone to write 

our front page message.  Of course, this was one of 

those things that happened automatically, as with so 

many other things that we had expected and 

appreciated, and that we have missed since Rev’d Nikki 

is no longer with us.  In some respects our lives are 

returning to an extent to pre-covid times – we are able 

to go shopping (though mostly with masks) and we are 

able to sing in church, what joy!  Some of our church 

fund raising activities which were all cancelled last 

year have happened or are about to happen – we had 

the show at Stetchworth, open gardens and teas at 

Brinkley and also an auction, open gardens at Carlton, 

a sale at Burrough Green, a Fete at Dullingham and we 

are about to have our annual Quiz at Stetchworth.  

Most of these events have been well attended – I think 

that people are pleased to be able to go out and about 

again after spending so much time in their own houses 

and gardens and really not meeting up with others at 

all.  As mentioned in our last newsletter, our thoughts 

also turned to harvest with a Harvest Evensong at 

Stetchworth at the end of September and Harvest 

celebrations at Dullingham and Carlton in October.  In 

November we will be holding our annual All Souls’ 

Memorial service at Westley Waterless and also our 

traditional Remembrance Day services – none of which 

were possible last year in the usual form.  We are also 

planning traditional Christmas services this year and 

hope that no further restrictions are brought in to 

disrupt these – though at the same time realising that 

the Covid virus is still with us and any restrictions that 

are imposed are in an effort to help and protect us 

I hope and pray that we will all keep safe and well and 

able to enjoy a little more freedom in our lives than 

was possible during 2020. 

Lily Whymer 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

ARTICLES FOR NOVEMBER VILLAGE VOICE 

To 

villagevoicenewsletter@btinternet.com 

 

01638 507495 

by 22nd OCTOBER 2021 please  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SUE POLLEY 

Finally please join us for a celebration 

memorial service for our lovely wife, mum and 

Granny,  

Sue Polley. 

 

Service will be held at St Augustine’s Church, 

Burrough Green,  

Sunday 3rd October at 12pm 

 followed by a BBQ at The Bull,  

Burrough Green. 

Everyone is welcome, also if you would like to 

say a few words, any stories, memories of Sue 

that you would like to share either at the 

church, or after, we would love to hear them, 

just let us know.  

If you would like to email anything over, you can 

send them to tinanewton1978@yahoo.co.uk 

We shall look forward to seeing you there and 

celebrating her special life. 

Eric, Andrew, Tina & Family 
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